





THE COMPASS

Southern Road Primary School Newsletter

Headteacher's Update

Friday 13th January

Firstly I would like to wish all of the Southern Road community a very Happy New Year and wish you all a very successful and safe 2023.

This term as usual is the shortest term but as I said to the pupils in assembly today it is probably the most important one. This is the term where we really see pupils progress in their learning as they are now secure in their classes and what is expected of them. It is also the coldest term usually so please ensure children are dressed appropriately!

Some dates for your diaries:

Spring Term

Porridge Breakfast for all pupil- 8.30- 8.50am (in class) Friday 3rd February Beans on toast breakfast for Years 4-6 - 8.30- 8.50am (in class) Friday 10th February Year 4 Assembly for Parents- Tuesday 7th February Parent Consultation Afternoon - Wednesday 29th March - 1.15pm finish

Summer Term

New Bank Holiday for King Charles' Coronation- Monday 8th May New Staff Inset Day- Monday 5th June- School closed for pupils

Have a great weekend

Mr MacGregor







Safeguard question of the week

This week's question is



What changes would you like to make this year in order to make you feel safer?



Southern Road Most Played!

- 1. 4CW 96%
- 2. 6LT 93%
- 3. 4DL 92%
- 4. 6MC 90%
- 5. 6VP 83%
- 3CD 70%
- 7. 5NA 61%
- 8. 5LV 50%
- 9. 5KB 40%
- 10. 3TP 7%

Headlines!

3TP were the most accurate!

4CW played the most!

3TP are the **fastest!** (All 7% of them!)



within <u>0.45s</u>!

Rishi in 6LT within 0.46s!



Daraan in 4DL within 0.47s!



Website:

www.southernroadprimary.com



Contact:

0208 471 9048



Email:

info@southernroadprimary.com





Toddler Group

Ms Henna will be running the toddler group on a Tuesday now from 9-11am.



Would you like to learn how to make quick healthy snacks with your children?

Nutrition kitchen is recruiting for the next set of budding chefs, if you are interested in taking part with your child please come and speak to Ms Henna.

Sessions will be on a Wednesday from 3.15pm to 4:30pm.



Website:

www.southernroadprimary.com



Contact:

0208 471 9048



Email:

info@southernroadprimary.com



@SouthernRoadPri



Chicken Burgers Jacket wedges



Lentil keema and Naan bread Frozen yoghurt

Thursday 19th January This is a really important day for usi

It's that time of year again where on Thursday next week, the government counts how many children have a school dinner.

They then award us funding based on that number of children. This can be as much as £70,000 extra depending on how many children have that school dinner!

So, on this special day, if every child in Reception to Year 2 has a school dinner on that one day, we'd get a massive amount of extra money for school. We would encourage you to order a free school meal on this day!

Children can still bring a packed lunch as well if you wish

This funding goes directly to maintain resources and a good quality of education for your children.